
LANDMARKS COMMISSION MEETING REPORT    September 19, 2022  
 
Agenda Item #:  9 

Project Title:  Buildings Proposed for Demolition 

Legistar File ID #:  68860 

Prepared By:            Meri Rose Ekberg, Community & Cultural Resources Planner 

Members:  Present: Edna Ely-Ledesma, Molly Harris, Katie Kaliszewski, David McLean, Maurice Taylor, and 
Ald. Bill Tishler.  

  Excused: Richard Arnesen. 
 
Summary 
 
Ekberg said that staff recommended a finding of no known historic value for the buildings at 6706 Odana Road, 6714 
Odana Road, 415 N Lake Street, 5710 Mineral Point Road, and 1605 Fremont Avenue, as there are no preservation files 
or WHS site files. 
 
Kaliszewski mentioned that the previous Cuna Mutual building they reviewed for demolition at 5810 Mineral Point Road 
was found to fit between demolition criteria a/b, mostly as part of the landscape. Now that the round building has been 
demolished, the site has lost its intact landscape, so she was okay with a finding of no known historic value for the 
building at 5710 Mineral Point Road. 
 
Action 
 
A motion was made by Taylor, seconded by McLean, to recommend to the Plan Commission that the buildings at 6706 
Odana Road, 6714 Odana Road, 415 N Lake Street, 5710 Mineral Point Road, and 1605 Fremont Avenue have no 
known historic value. The motion passed by voice vote/other.  
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